Potterne’s Social Club

New members are assured of a very warm welcome (One off Joining fee £10 -  Annual subscription £10)

Junior membership see below**
Breaking News: Dean House and Leigh Watson (Club Committee members) cycle from Potterne to Land’s End via Minehead, Barnstaple and Perronperth raising £1,200 to be split equally between Five Lanes School and The Social Club. Presentation pictures and report in next issue.
Your club’s new committee got off to a good start with a healthy and challenging 12 item agenda for it’s first meeting which, despite including such weighty items as Treasurer’s report, Licensing Authority Inspection (Jan 2012) Web-Site and Entertainment, we completed.
      The value of a “Young Committee” was well demonstrated within the debate of the last item “Entertainment”. It was proposed and agreed unanimously that a subcommittee to be chaired by Peter Huntley and supported by Steven House, Mervyn Underwood (An honorary Youngster), and Jake Gale be established (so now you know who to talk to about “Entertainment”) Peter Huntley was also nominated to represent the club at the resumed meeting of The Parish’s “June 2012 Jubilee planning committee” to be chaired by Anne Howard and hosted by “The Club” on November 14th.
Subsequent to the committee meeting, I asked Dean House to attend, on our behalf, the recently arranged “Parish Plan” investigatory meeting which the club has agreed to host on December 7th at 7:30 p.m. and Dean has agreed to do so. This will be a very timely and important meeting at which the interests and concerns of all individuals and groups within The Parish are sought in order to plan to accommodate them and in the words of that oft repeated mantra “Bring local government nearer to the people” i.e.us. How appropriate that such a socially important meeting should be hosted by Potterne’s Social Club?
   Wiltshire Council has contacted us indicating that they wish to arrange a routine visit to the club to discuss the appropriateness of our licensing conditions to our ambitions for the club. WC and the club’s committee see this as a very positive and useful approach and we look forward to benefitting from the experience and expertise of The Council’s licensing officers. It also gives us the opportunity (and incentive) to ensure that “Your house is in order”.
    As you would expect, membership and funding were amongst the more significant matters discussed, Ted Rowe (Treasurer) reported that as a consequence of a number of welcome, member inspired social events such as Birthday, Engagement and similar celebrations attendance and sales had been boosted, he warned that as the frequency of these events could not be guaranteed, if we are to fund the much needed upgrading and refurbishing of the club’s facilities, we still need to make the club and it’s activities more attractive not only for our existing members but also for those unfortunate parishioners who are not currently members of our club. We also obviously need our members (and others) to talk to the very satisfied and happy Birthday boys and girls and “engagees” (I made that word up) about their experiences in the club to encourage more such events on The Social Club’s welcoming premises. 
On the subject of our role as host to village functions and organisations, we have received “heartfelt thanks” from Potterne’s Royal British Legion Branch, for the “welcome that they and their guests received” in the club after the Parish’s Remembrance Day service on Nov. 13th. RBL members and guests remarked on the excellence of the refreshments and service that they received.  Whilst a high standard is always the norm at 3 Ewart’s Croft, it was particularly important on this occasion as The RBL had a number of significant visitors from outside the village namely relatives of Alfred Moxham a “Potterne Boy” who was killed in The Battle of The Somme in the First world war and whose name is inscribed on our war memorial.
A Happy Christmas and a prosperous and peaceful New Year (In the Club?) from:
Jerry Willmott and your Committee
December Events: Unless otherwise stated club opens at 8p.m. every evening.
6th Club Management Committee meeting 

7th Meeting: “Parish Plan” 7:30p.m. Everyone (and groups) interested in Potterne’s future welcome.
17th Christmas Bingo
23rd Grand Christmas Draw. (You must be in it to win it)

26th Clive’s Disco

31st (New Year’s Eve) “Angie Lester” Singer & DJ (Karaoke).

Events correct and up to date at time copy submitted.

Facilities available: - Well stocked bar (Very competitive prices), Wide screen TV, Pool Table, Dart board(s), Skittle Alley (Meeting room) “Modest” car-park, Good Company.
**Junior membership is currently available 16 – 18 years of age (Parents or Guardians must be paid up Club Members). The fee (Joining and annual subscription) is £5. This entitles “Junior Members” to visit the club during opening hours access to all facilities (excepting purchase of alcohol and tobacco products) with or without a parent/guardian present. (A good opportunity for social networking and to experience group responsibility)  

